Ecola Creek Watershed Council 

Meeting Minutes 12/21/2009
In attendance: Bob Lundy (ECWC), Mike Jackson (ECWC), John Mersereau (ECWC), Mike Manzulli (ECWC), Robert Mushen (Clatsop Cty), Jeneé Pearce (Clatsop Cty), Celeste Coulter (ECWC), David Lebo (ECWC), Tom Merrell (ECWC), Madeline Dalton (WC coordinator)
I. Introductions were made around the table. 

II. Minutes from the November meeting were approved.
III. Announcements 

A. Mike Manzulli announced that Nadia and Jerome were both elected as alternates for the ODFW Marine Reserves committee. Jerome is the alternate for the watershed seat, and Nadia is alternate for the conservation seat. Jim Bergeron, from the Nicolai-Wickiup Watershed Council was elected as the main watershed representative. As an organization, the Ecola Creek Watershed Council is in support of the Cape Falcon Marine Reserve. We plan to express our point of view to Jim Bergeron as the representative of the area watersheds. Madeline has spoken with Jim, and he said that he would be willing to attend other watershed council meetings to speak about the Marine Reserves committee.
IV. Watershed Business

A. Knotweed Treatment: Last week, Bob, Celeste, David and Madeline met with Rainmar Bartl, the Cannon Beach city planner, regarding our proposed knotweed treatment project. Celeste mentioned that much of the knotweed patches that she has mapped in Cannon Beach are on city property. She also stated that it is very likely that the knotweed areas could be sprayed in one work day. Rainmar was receptive to the project. He said that due to the low cost of the knotweed treatment and the importance of controlling the spread of knotweed, there is a good possibility that the city would allow the spraying on public property and provide the $200 to have the Clatsop SWCD herbicide crew come and spray. Rainmar said that he will speak with other staff at the city regarding the spraying ordinances and budget. Madeline will check in with Rainmar in a few weeks about the project. 
B. Sea Ranch Plantings: At the meeting last week with the city of Cannon Beach, the possibility of planting native vegetation on the recently fenced Sea Ranch property was also discussed. Rainmar stated that because the area is a zoned wetland, planting natives on the site would require a development permit. Obtaining the permit would involve submitting a planting plan indicating the site elevations, types of materials that will be planted, the quantities, and where they will be installed. We would also need to include what the goals of the project would be, and pay a $75 processing fee. The overall goal of this project was to help stabilize the stream banks of the property, and encourage the natural revegetation of the site with native plant species. However, the complexity of obtaining a permit to plant trees on the site may make it too difficult to proceed. Mike M. offered to look over city codes to see if there may be other alternatives for the potential project. 
C. Arch Cape Riparian Planting Grant: Tom Merrell finally heard back from Stimson Lumber Company about obtaining permission to plant trees at the sites specified in the Arch Cape Riparian Planting grant. Unfortunately, Stimson stated that if there are any riparian areas on their property that need to be replanted it is their responsibility to take care of it. Since we do not have permission to access to the properties that were originally specified in the grant agreement, Madeline will contact OWEB to see if we can receive a grant amendment to plant other riparian areas in the Arch Cape Watershed.  
D. New Council Official Nominations: Several months ago, Jerome stated that he desired to step down from his position as chairman of the Ecola Creek Watershed Council. Madeline sent a request to council members to submit nominations for a new council chair. The 3 chair nominations she received were for Mike Manzulli, Mike Jackson, and John Mersereau. This month, all 3 nominees were present for the vote. However, both Mike Jackson and John Mersereau declined the nomination for the chair position. As a result, Mike Manzulli was unanimously elected as our new chairman of the Ecola Creek Watershed Council. Congratulations Mike!
V. For the good-of-the-order:  
A. Bob Lundy announced that there is a committee forming for the proposed trail through Cannon Beach. The trail will begin at the parking lot by the recycle center and end down by Haystack Rock. Bob mentioned that the watershed council may be asked to endorse the new trail. A discussion was held about whether wetlands will be impacted by the trail, and whether the trail will include educational signs. The Ecola Creek Watershed Council would need to know this information before endorsing the trail. 
B. Bob L. also mentioned that there was a public meeting in Cannon Beach about building a tsunami evacuation footbridge across the creek to the west of the school. The purpose of this bridge would be to allow people in the downtown area access to an uphill site on foot in the event of an earthquake. This bridge will cross and impact wetlands within the Ecola Creek Watershed. An emergency preparedness committee has been formed to discuss issues such as the evacuation footbridge. Bob Mushen is on this committee and will keep the watershed council informed of the city’s plans and decisions.
VI. Adjourn
